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    26th May 2016 

 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
The weekend just gone was Trinity Sunday when the Church celebrates the solemnity of the Holy Trinity. We 
believe that the Father, Son and Holy Spirit are in full communion with each other. To know Jesus is known to 
the Father and the Spirit. They are one. This relationship reveals to us that nothing matters more than our   
relationship with each other.  

 
This week we also celebrate with the families and children receiving the Eucharist for the first time.               
The Eucharist is the absolute presence of Christ. We call Jesus the Bread of Life as He is present in the          
Eucharist. The image of Jesus as bread, a food that sustains us, is significant. Bread sustains us physically 
whilst Jesus sustains us spiritually as we receive him into our hearts, to ensure that we remain filled for life. 
Receiving Jesus in this sacrament is making our communion, our common union, with him complete.  
 
The act of sharing a meal, coming together in communion is important to our daily lives. We eat regularly to 
sustain our life and the same must be true of our spiritual life. We need to nourish ourselves regularly through 
our presence at Mass, participating in the Sacraments in particular the sacrament of Eucharist. 
 
Living and sharing our faith is a journey that we make in the company of others. Seeing Jesus in everyone we 
meet regardless of their circumstance is what we are called to do through the Eucharist. To do this prayer is an 
important part of how we sustain ourselves throughout our long journey  
 
As a community we pray to the Holy Trinity for ourselves as well as the children of our parish receiving the 
Sacrament of Eucharist. 

 
Father,  you sent your Son to bring us truth and your Spirit to make us holy.  

Through them we come to know the mystery of your life.  
Help us to worship you, one God in three Persons, by proclaiming and living our faith in you.  

We ask you this through the most Holy Trinity. Amen  
 
In partnership let us continue to work to develop in the children a desire to seek truth in everything they do.  
 
Peace and Best Wishes for a wonderful fortnight ahead 
 
Tim Vane-Tempest, 
Principal.  
 



 

 
 

Kinder Flynn Buckingham  For being able to clearly explain his mathematical thinking.  

 Lily Roberts  For being a focused and engaged learner during reading groups.  

 Mia Groom  For being a focused and active participant during class discussions.  

 Peter  For his hard thinking and perseverance during Mathematics.  

Year 1 Harry Walsh  For creating a beautiful flower using warm and cool tones.  

 Alexander Grayson  For always taking pride in the presentation of his work.  

 Julianne Nguyen  For being a more vocal participant in class discussions.  

 Rylie Watson-Gill  For self correcting more consistently during reading.  

Year 2 Noah Leighton  For his excellent introduction on the crocodile when writing a literary 
description.  

 William Crozier  For sharing his thinking and strategies during maths reflections. Well 
done!  

 Joseph Xerri  or great improvements with his reading.  

 Allison Rose  For always trying her best and being a responsible and respectful 
class member. Well done!  

Year 3 Lauren McMillian  For gathering appropriate information to assist her in her celebrations 
PBL. 

 Georgia Crozier  For gathering appropriate information to assist her in her celebrations 
PBL. 

 Brendan Russell  For showing enthusiasm in all areas of learning, well done!  

 Noah Beattie  For showing enthusiasm in all areas of learning, well done!  

Year 4 Simon Su  Showing initiative and effort in his learning everyday. 

 Ben Bugeja  Enthusiasm and positivity towards his learning and his class mates.  

 Lola Layton  Creative thinking in the Chance stand of Mathematics.  

 Brayden Haines  hard thinking and great recording of this in Mathematics.  

Year 5 Anna Kennedy For completing her work in detail and working consistently.  

 Jordyn Bezzina For her hard work and dedication to studies.  

 Sienna Simpson using good reasoning strategies in mathematics.  

 Monique Toth For an enthusiastic attitude towards our new topic in Science. 

 Danijela Prasnicki For always providing insightful input into class discussions. 

 Olivia Ryman  For editing her persuasive writing, taking into consideration the   
teacher's feedback . 

 Dylan Sheehy  For his enthusiastic approach to writing this term.  

Year 6 Kyle Henson For consistently immersing himself in his learning and always      
maintain his focus on all tasks . 

 Sophia Machin  For her focused approach to reading groups.  



CALENDAR DATES  

 TERM 2 

May 29 

Sun 

First Eucharist Masses 

11:00 am & 1:00 pm 

May 30 

Mon 

Assembly presented by 

Year 3,  2:45 pm 

Jun 1 

Wed 

GSC Meeting 9:00 am 

Year 1 Parish Mass 9:00 am 

Jun 3 

Fri 

Sacred Heart Mass presented  

by Year 4 9:45 am 

Jun 5 

Sun 

Parish Mass presented by Stage 2 

9:00 am followed by morning tea 

Jun 6 

Mon 

Mufti  Day 

Assembly presented by 
Kinder, 2:45 pm 

Cake Stall & Afternoon tea 

Jun 8 

Wed 

Year 4 Parish Mass 9:00 am 

Jun 9 

Thur 

Stage 3 Boys Soccer Gala Day 

Jun 10 

Fri 

Staff Development Day 

Pupil Free Day 

Jun 13 

Mon 

Queens Birthday 

Public Holiday 

Jun 15 

Wed 

Year 2 Parish Mass 9:00 am 

Jun 16 

Thur 

St. Matthewõs Athletics Carnival 

Tamplin Field, Hobartville 

Jun 20 

Mon 

Assembly presented by Year 2 

2:45 pm 

Jun 24 

Fri 

St. Vincent de Paul Winter   

Appeal Gold coin donation or 
can of food 

Stage 3 Winter sleepout 

Jun 27 

Mon 

Assembly presented by Stage 3 

2:45 pm 

Jun 28 

Tue 

Student led Conferences 

Jun 29 

Wed 

Student led Conferences 

Jun 30 

Thur 

Stage 2 Boys & Girls Soccer 

Gala Day 

Jul 1 

Fri 

NAIDOC Week 

Liturgy & Activities 

Enrolments for 2017  
 
The enrolments continue to be open for Kindergarten 2017. If your child turns 5 
before the 31st July, 2017 and you would like them to start at St Matthewôs please 
contact the school office to pick up or have an enrolment pack sent to you. If you 
know of any family who are seeking enrolment for 2017 and are not yet connected 
with the St. Matthewôs please pass on this information. We look forward to       
welcoming you to St Matthewôs in the near future.. 
 

Attendance  
 
During the first four of weeks of this term there has been a noticeable increase in 
the number of children either arriving late or leaving early. Whilst there are times 
where this may be necessary, it is important that these interruptions are kept to a 
minimum. Regular and continuous attendance at school is essential for all       
children to maintain continuity with their learning and assist with sustained    
progress. 
 
The school day begins with certain routines and activities so it is essential that 
children arrive at school by 8.55am. The school grounds are open to pupils from 
8.30am each morning and remain open to pupils until 3.35pm each afternoon. 
Children are not supervised prior to 8.30am each morning and after 3.35pm.  
Parents are requested not to bring children prior to 8.35am or pick them up after 
3.35pm. 
 
We start each Monday with a morning assembly to ensure that all students are 
greeted and that any important information is shared. It is important that all  
children are on the assembly with their class to meet the teacher. If any parent 
needs to share information with their childôs teacher this should done before the 
first bell rings for the children to assemble. If the matter requires more than a 
quick chat, staff are more than happy to make an appointment to discuss matters 
in detail.  
 

Once the assembly has started, all teaching staff have taken responsibility for the 
care and learning of the children and need to be fully focused on this very         
important task. Parents who are not acting to assist with exchanging readers or 
other tasks are asked not to enter the classroom during teaching and learning 
time. I thank all parents for your assistance with these matters.  
 

Work Health Safety  
 
Procedures are in place to ensure a safe physical environment at all times. Last 
week as a school we practiced our lockdown procedure as part of the preventative 
preparation. Whilst there has not been any event that has required this procedure 
to be used it is important that staff and students are prepared in the event that 
this procedure is needed. 

Teachers As Learners  
 
During the first weeks of this term there has been a lot happening for our      
teaching staff with their professional learning. Outside of our usual learning at 
staff meetings Mrs Digwood has continued her training as a Reading Recovery 
teacher.  
 
Miss Farmer and Mrs Rogers have attended ongoing professional learning as  
beginning teachers. Mrs Digwood and Mr Vane-Tempest attending the annual  
mandatory training in child protection. Finally Miss Cullen, Miss Trefoni and 
Miss Keane, along with Mr Vane-Tempest, have also attended a number of       
information sessions in preparation for World Youth Day.  



Working With Children Check for Volunteers  

 
We always encourage and are grateful for the presence and support of parents at all of our community-based      
activities. These include reading helpers, excursions, sporting and cultural events as well as celebration gatherings 
like Grandparents Day, Mothers Day etc. 
 
In recent years NSW Government legislation has changed and now requires that all volunteers are required to have 
a current Working With Children Check. This check replaces the previous online modules from the Parramatta  
Catholic Education Office, that many parents completed in the past. 
 
The Working With Children Check is now required for any parents, grandparents etc who volunteer to assist at 
school based activities. For the purpose of the Working With Children Check a volunteer is someone is 18yrs or  
older and who does not receive payment for their work. 
 
To apply for a Working With Children Check, you must first fill in an online application form, and then present proof 
of your identity at a NSW Motor Registry, RMS agency, or Service NSW office 

 

 

· Go to www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au/check  and complete the online application form. If you do not have 
access to the internet, please telephone (02) 9286 7219 for assistance.  

 
· Go to a NSW Motor Registry, RMS agency, or Service NSW office (not your local Council). Find a location at 
www.service.nsw.gov.au/service-centre.  

 
· You will need your application number and proof of your identity. You must have both of these items for your 
application to proceed.  

 
 

It is important to note that there is no cost involved to volunteers in applying for the Working With Children 
Check.  

OLMC Parramatta Open Morning Tour 
 
Our Lady of Mercy College Parramatta 
warmly invites you to discover why a 
Mercy Education is treasured for Life at 
our Open Morning Tour on June 6, 
2016.  
 
Tour the College and enjoy a 
ócomfortable cup of teaô with the       
College Leadership Team and get a 
sense of the rich tradition and cutting 
edge education at OLMC Parramatta.  
 
The College is now enrolling for 2018. 
 
Visit www.olmc.nsw.edu.au or phone 
8838 1222 to reserve your place or  
obtain further information. 
 

BEDE POLDING COLLEGE  

Year 7 2017 Enrolment Applications (together with the requested supporting documents) for Bede Polding College 
need to be submitted to the College office by Friday 27 May 2016.   

http://www.olmc.nsw.edu.au

